
Stem cells may help treat stroke

Stem cells culled from bone marrow may prove beneficial in stroke recovery, scientists at UC Irvine’s Sue
& Bill Gross Stem Cell Research Center have learned.

“Stroke remains a major cause of disability, and we are encouraged that the preclinical evidence shows
[MSCs’] efficacy with ischemic stroke,” said Cramer, a professor of neurology and leading stroke expert.
“MSCs are of particular interest because they come from bone marrow, which is readily available, and are
relatively easy to culture. In addition, they already have demonstrated value when used to treat other
human diseases.”

He noted that MSCs do not differentiate into neural cells. Normally, they transform into a variety of cell
types, such as bone, cartilage and fat cells. “But they do their magic as an inducible pharmacy on wheels
and as good immune system modulators, not as cells that directly replace lost brain parts,” he said.

Read the full, original story: Bone marrow stem cells show promise in stroke treatment, UCI team 
finds
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